Congress of the United States Washington, DC 20515

May 11, 2018

James P. Hackett President and CEO Ford Motor Company I American Road Dearborn, MI 48126

Dear Mr. Hackett:

We are writing to request information on your plans and intentions in light of the Trump Administration's moves to substantially weaken the motor vehicle standards for emissions and fuel economy currently in place. These standards are not only appropriate and achievable, but are also necessary for progress in reducing greenhouse gas emissions and fossil fuel consumption as well as for driving innovation and job growth. At the same time, the Administration's backward-looking policies are an attack on jobs, innovation, and public health.

We recognize and appreciate that your company is in compliance with existing federal standards and individual state requirements. Given the extensive time and planning required to produce a fleet that is responsive to the needs and desires of the American public, we request answers to the following questions:

- To what extent are you committed to existing federal standards, regardless of the Administration's moves to weaken them? We are interested in hearing about the specific progress you have made and the challenges you face under existing policy, on a model-year basis where the information is available.
- Are you encouraging the Administration to weaken standards, either through meeting or
 direct communication with government officials or through the communications of
 advocacy groups such as the Auto Alliance or Global Automakers? It is our hope that, if
 you are advocating for a drastic rollback of existing policy, you will be honest with the
 American public about your intentions as well as the future financial and public health
 risks that such advocacy entails.
- If you are not supporting the Administration's policies, but instead seek more thoughtful, nuanced modifications to existing policy in order to provide you more flexibility, what are the specific requirements and targets that you would like to see adjusted, on a model-year basis, with the goal of making continued progress towards lower emissions and greater fuel efficiency?

As more of our constituents, who are also your customers, look toward companies to behave in a more socially responsible manner, we appreciate your detailed response to these questions.

Thank you for your attention to this matter, and we look forward to your response.

Sincerely,

Mark DeSaulnier

Member of Congress

Barbara Lee

Member of Congress

James P. McGovern

Member of Congress

ared Huffman

Member of Congress

Matt Cartwright

Member of Congress

Ro Khanna

Member of Congress

André Carson

Member of Congress

Jerry McNerney

Member of Congress

Alan Lowenthal

Member of Congress

outuleil

Peter Welch

Member of Congress

Karen Bass

Member of Congress